
Tumbleweed is committed to providing an engaging enriching environment that will promote
academic and social excellence for all students.

Site Council Agenda

May 3rd, 2023 from 3:30 - 4:15 pm

Purpose: The Tumbleweed site council is a group of teachers, parents, and classified employees that work with
the principal to develop, review and evaluate school improvement programs and school budgets.

3:30 Call to Order….Kimberly Gessner

3:31 Roll Call….Rula Prock

3:32 Reading and Approval of Minutes from March (see
below)….Rula Prock

3:35 Public Participation….Brian Camilli - Field Day

3:40 Old Business

Staffing - Open Positions for next year - 3rd/4th Grade
Resource/SPED Opening, SNPS Assistant, 1:1’s

Read to Succeed - April Incentive - Popcorn Party, May Incentive -
Free Book before the end of the year

3:45 New Business

Community Engagement

● Arizona Opera performed Beauty & the Beast on 5/1 - Free to Title I Schools
● Future Cholla Chargers Orientation 4/28
● 2nd & 5th Grade Choir Concert w/ Mr. Pickens
● Honored our Librarian & Administrative Professionals
● Earth Day Activities



Undesignated Tax Credit

● Blinds in Kindergarten Classroom - Quote & Approval - Summer work

Lamp of Learning Recipients - Honored on 4/28

ASA - Prock

PTO Updates - Seeley

Tumbleweed Site Council

Meeting Minutes

April 5, 2023
Call to order

The regular meeting of the Tumbleweed Site Council began at 3:33 pm on Mar. 1, 2023.

1. Roll Call

The following members were present: Kim Gessner, Rula Prock, Traci Auten, Anne Barsness, and Erika
Seeley.

2. Minutes



We discussed and approved the minutes from our last meeting.

3. Public Participation
· Field Day will be held April under the direction of Mr. Camilli. K-2 on April 17, 3-4
on April 18, and 5-6 on April 19. Families will be invited to attend.
· 2nd and 5th Grade students will be presenting a music concert under the direction
of Mr. Pickens April 20th.

4. Old Business
· We currently have a few openings at TU. We will be hiring a new Instructional Coach, 1st
and 5th Grade teachers.
· Read to Succeed for March rewards will be distributed on Wednesday April 12.
Students continue to thrive with their reading goals and enjoy this fun, creative reward.

5. New Business
· Site Council voted and approved on spending our undesignated tax credits ($3,872.41)
on new and much needed blinds for Rooms 6 & 7. Mrs. Gessner will shop around to find
the best deal.
· Testing Week has gone well thanks to hard work and organization spearheaded by Mrs.
Barsness. Students have been encouraged to have perfect attendance for this week and
there are many prizes that will be given away randomly to those students who meet that
requirement. Prizes are on display for students viewing.
· 3rd Quarter Awards assembly’s happened last week. Families were invited to join us on
campus as we celebrated the hard work of so many of our students. We had a nice
turnout for this event.
· Yearbook Sales are up and we are excited to see the final product. Ms Auten and her
ASA Yearbook Class have been working hard to make it a fantastic keepsake for the
2022-23 school year.
· We celebrated two fabulous staff members who received the districts Lamp of Learning
Award; Krystal Crown, 2nd Grade Teacher, and Erika Seeley, PTO President. These
hard-working women have made a great impact on our students, staff, families, and
school community. Congratulations to both of them.

6. ASA

ASA is finishing up the Spring Session. We have met our goal of 100 or more students having at least
30 days of attendance. Summer School staff is being hired at this time.

7. PTO
· PTO’s final fundraiser for the year will be a Great Skate party in May. There are two
more Kona Ice events before the end of the year.
· PTO is looking for parents who want to be a part of PTO leadership, and ways to
encourage parent membership and involvement.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:06 pm.


